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LAST MEETING 
At the last meeting in August, Rodney Collinge gave an illustrated talk on the Cragg Vale coiners, a gang 
of people who, in the late 18th century, clipped the edges of gold coins and then melted these clippings 
down. The liquid gold was cast into round, flat discs and then converted into forged coins. This became 
so common and carried out on such a large scale that the whole British coinage was becoming debased. 
Initially, the government ignored the problem, but once a government excise officer had been mur-
dered by the gang, the whole force of the law was brought to bear, and members of the gang were 
caught, tried, found guilty and publically hung at York. The bodies of two of the gang were brought back 
to Halifax and as a deterrent to others were hung in chains for over a year on Beacon Hill until the birds 
had pecked away all the flesh and only the skeletons were left. 
 

 
                          A Public Hanging                                                            Hanging a Body in Chains 
 
PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
There have been no new planning applications to Calderdale since our last newsletter. 
 
LUDDENDEN ART GROUP COFFEE DAY 
Luddenden St Mary’s Art Group are holding their annual  Macmillan coffee day on Friday 27th Septem-
ber between 10.00am. and 4.00pm. at St Mary’s Church. There will be tea, coffee and home made 
cakes together with a small display of art and craft work. There will also be hand made cards, craft work 
and home made jams for sale to help raise money for Macmillan Cancer Support. Everybody welcome. 
 
NEXT MEETINGS 
The next meeting of the Society will be the Annual General Meeting and will be in the Lord Nelson at 
7.30pm on Thursday 26th September. Everybody welcome. At the following meeting on Thursday  
31st October, Mr. Noel Coates will give a talk on The Lancashire and Yorkshire Railway and the Calder 
Valley Line. Mr. Coates is a very well-known speaker on the L and Y Railway, and the meeting is sure to 
be packed out, so make a note in your diary to come early. 
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Midgley Village Shop - run by volunteers 
 

The Old Co-op, Towngate 
  

Opening hours – 

9.00am - 7.00pm Mon, Wed, Thurs and Fridays 

9.00am – 1.00pm Saturdays and Sundays. Closed Tuesdays 
 

We sell fresh bread, meat, milk and dairy produce, and a good 
selection of wine. Also a wide range of provisions together with 
some more unusual specialities. 
 

We focus on local produce where possible (e.g. bread, meat, 
milk, eggs, beer) and have many organic alternatives and stock 
Suma produce too. Daily and weekend papers can be ordered. 

 

Support your local store! 

Ian Clay 
Professional Painter and Decorator 
City & Guilds Qualified 
__________________________________ 
 

2 The Corn Mill, High Street 
Luddenden, Halifax, HX2 6RN 
Telephone: 01422 881445 
Mobile: 07798 825885 
 

                                   35 years experience 

 

The Lord Nelson Inn 
        Five real ales  
             always available 
 

Private Functions/Parties Catered for 
Contact the team on 01422 647290 

or lordnelsoninnluddenden@gmail.com   

 

 
HEBDEN BRIDGE GOLF CLUB 

 

Stunning panoramic views & extensive car parking 
ALL TYPES OF FUNCTIONS CATERED FOR 

ROOM HIRE AVAILABLE AT COMPETITIVE RATES 
 

For availability & catering options please  
call Lorraine on 07733 192765 or  email 

lorraine.boulton@btinternet.com 
 

SPECIAL MEMBERSHIP RATES AVAILABLE 

 
Check www.hebdenbridgegolfclub.co.uk 

for the latest schedule of events & competitions 
For further information email us at 

info@hebdenbridgegolfclub.co.uk or call on 01422 842896 
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